
Dear Behavioral Health Subcommittee members, 

 

I want to send a quick note thanking you all for bringing NAMI Dane County into this 

subcommittee and this critical work. It has been miraculous to see what this committee has 

accomplished in such a short amount of time. It is truly a testament to the power of collaboration 

and cooperation between the city, the county, and community stakeholders. 

 

It has been an honor to serve with you all and to be seen as such a valued partner in this group. 

The committee members' dedication and desire to improve the lives of individuals impacted by a 

behavioral health issue has been invaluable to our community.  I have also been impressed by 

the ongoing commitment to not only include, but also center the voice and experience of 

individuals with lived experience. 

 

Although I am sad not to be part of this committee any longer, I have full confidence that this 

committee will expand this important work, as well as continue to include NAMI Dane County as 

a trusted partner moving forward. I would like to conclude by thanking you all for your 

commitment to criminal justice reform and the decriminalization of behavioral health issues in 

Dane County. There is always more work to be done, but the accomplishments of the past two 

years have made, and will continue to make, a significant impact in our community. 

 

In best regards, 

Anna Moffit  


